
    For this month’s Kiwi Corner, I’d like to write about the expressions “please” and “thank you.” 

Recently, I watched an interesting video that came up on my Instagram feed. A man was asking 

his child (in Japanese) “What do you think the opposite of arigatou is?” The child thought for a 

little while, then responded questioningly “Is it douitashimashite?” The father then answered 

“no,” and responded “think about the meaning of arigatou.”  

Looking at the kanji for arigatou, 有難う, you can see the meaning. Put simply, it can mean that doing 

something (for someone else) is difficult. The father gave the example “if someone buys you a birthday present, 

they have used their own money that they have worked so hard for, to buy you something special.” He then 

answered his own question by saying, “the opposite of arigatou is atarimae.” It means that doing something is 

obvious, or only natural. I found this video truly fascinating, as I’d never thought this way about this commonly 

used expression in Japanese. 

One question that I am often asked as a foreign resident here in Japan is “What is something that 

has surprised you since you’ve come to Japan?” To be honest, there aren’t many things anymore, 

but one thing that sticks out is the difference in manners between Japanese and New Zealand 

children. New Zealand children, from a very young age (around two or three years old), are taught 

to always use “please” and “thank you.” Before I started working here at Kiritaka, I worked 

as an ALT at elementary and junior high schools for several years. What surprised me was 

that these students, some as old as 15 (!) never said “please” or “thank you” in Japanese! I thought maybe this 

was due to a cultural difference, but the word that shocked me most was the word “要らない.” In New Zealand, 

if there is something we don’t need or want, we are taught from a very young age to say “no, thank you.” If we 

don’t add the “thank you” at the end, it sounds like an order, which is very rude and disrespectful, especially to 

teachers or parents.  

While this was shocking to me, it was a good chance for me to experience cultural differences between Japan 

and my home country. Furthermore, I’d like to use this topic as an opportunity to say a big “thank you” for 

reading the Kiritaka English Journal, and “please” continue to do so in the future! 

This month I’d like to introduce a song about being grateful. This song was actually nominated for an Academy 

Award in 2014! You can listen to it here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lMxL3_P9eNE  

The look on my face when I 

first heard “要らない” 

Isn’t “thank you” such 

a wonderful phrase? 

(Liam Campbell) 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lMxL3_P9eNE


 


